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From the Principal’s Desk,  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

P&C Appreciation Stall 
My thanks again to the members of our P&C for organising the 

Appreciation Stall. It is always a delight for children to have the 

opportunity to choose that special gift. 

We are very fortunate at Windsor Park to have such a dedicated group 

of parents, especially in these very different times. However, I know 

the P&C welcomes all members of our school community to join with 

them, not only for their work in fundraising but also to address any 

concerns and be part of the planning within the school. Contact can be 

made through the P&C Webpage which also keeps parents up to date 

as to community happenings. 

A special Thank You goes to our Leaders who assisted as volunteers 

with the stall. 

 

Planetarium 
A big Thank You to Mrs Barrett for all her work in organising this 
incursion. Mr Gary Starr sent the following message to the school after 
is visit: 
“I just wanted to say that it was a pleasure visiting your school. Your 
students were great. Engaged, respectful and well behaved. They asked 
some fantastic questions and I hope that I 
have inspired them to find out 
more about our universe. You 
and your staff should be very 
proud of them.” 
 
 
Inappropriate Behaviour 

I am greatly concerned by the unacceptable rise in the number of 

students using inappropriate language and reckless behaviour within our 

school. Our Student Welfare and Discipline Policy stresses that at  

 

Diary Dates 
Term 3 

Start date: Tuesday 21st July 
Students will be dismissed from 2.55pm at 

the front gate on Rifle Range Rd 

Week10-  
 

Thursday 24th September  

Stage 3 Excursion -Brewongle 
 

End date: Friday 25th September 

 

Term 4 
Start date: Monday 12th October 

Students will be dismissed from 2.55pm at 

the front gate on Rifle Range Rd 

Week 1-  
 

Thursday 15th & Friday 16th October   

Happy Builders (Whole School) 
 

Week 3-  
 

Friday 30th October   

Day for Daniel 
 

 

End date: Wednesday 16th December 
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Continued from the Principal’s Desk... 
 

Windsor Park Public School we expect all members of the School Community to act in a safe manner and to 

be treated with respect.  

Inappropriate language used within the school or reckless behaviour will therefore not be accepted. 

Consequences have again been discussed with students, and teachers will be removing students from the 

playground or classroom and parents notified if students display these types of behaviour. It would again be 

appreciated if this matter could also be discussed at home so that we maintain a safe and respectful 

environment at school. 

 
 

Kindergarten 2021 
If you have a child who will be enrolling in Kindergarten for 2021, please assist us by collecting, completing 
and returning an enrolment pack. Packs are available from the office. Please call us to organise the collection 
of a pack. 

If you are aware of a family in the area who has a child who will be enrolling in Kindergarten for 2021 please 
ask them to contact the school office on 4574 3070. 

We are presently working on ways in which we can engage our Kindergarten 2021 students in a transition 
experience.  

Mobile Phones 
Unfortunately, despite our rule around mobile phones being very simple and clear, some students have 
continued to have phones out of their bags during in-school time. Any student who has their phone out whilst 
at school will have that phone sent to the office and held until home time. If parents need to have contact 
with students at school please phone the school office on 45743070. 

Spring Holidays 

As this is the last Newsletter for the Term, the staff and I hope that all students, parents and carers enjoy the 

spring holidays. We look forward to seeing you next Term.   

All Students Return Monday 12th October 

School Safety and Security 

Once again, I ask all our community if there are any concerns about 

people on the school grounds out of school hours to report to the  

School Security on 1300 880 021.  

Focus Behaviours: 

This week we are reminding our students that our community  

expects that we become good citizens and that we are:  

  Playing safely in our school!  
 

Joan Kahl 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

---FRIDAY SCHOOL ASSEMBLY-- 
 

Assemblies will be 

postponed till further 

notice. 

School Security 
We are asking the community  

if you see anything of concern or people in the school 

grounds before or after hours –please contact  

School Security on  

1300 880 021  
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fnsweducation.zoom.us%2F&psig=AOvVaw2tPmpnplhkoBhRf4R7dyhL&ust=1590111747828000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCODKoITqw-kCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAI
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--- CANTEEN INFO---- 
Canteen Menu  

See the current Primary School Canteen Menu: 

www.healthycanteens.com.au 

Lunch Orders  

Important: Please make sure that your lunch orders 

are in the canteen before 10:00am (or before 9am 

for online orders).  

Money 

Change for $50 notes is not available, please try to 

include correct money or a smaller note 

denomination with your child's order.  

Online order 

Online orders can be placed at: 
www.flexischools.com.au/ 

Please place orders before 9am that day to ensure 

your child will receive their order  

 

 

Each week teachers are asked by the Principal to 

nominate a student to receive this award. 
Teachers write a brief commendation which is read at the 

assembly and then given to the student. 
 

Week 9- Marley R-C 

 

 --WPPS NOTES HOME— 
Homework out on e-news Odd Weeks 
Newsletter out on e-news Even Weeks 

August   
Tue 18th- Funday Flyer 

Thu 20th- 6-7 transition day Cancelled 

Thu 20th-  Kindy Brewongle Excursion 

Thu 20th- Stage 3 Brewongle Excursion 

Mon 31st- Partner in Learning Survey 
 

September 

Tue 1St- Homework 

Tue 1st- Appreciation Day Stall 

Thu 3rd-  Happy Builders Note 

Wed 09th- Kindy Brewongle Excursion 

Tue 15th-  Homework  

 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 

If you require a paper copy of notes home as you 

are unable to access the notes online or print them -

please advise Office Staff. 

Get to know….. Ms Young! 
 

What do you do at Windsor Park? I’m the School administration Manager 

What is your favourite month? December – Christmas time 

Where would you like to take a holiday? Anywhere in Australia 

What is your favourite fruit? Black Plum 

If you could have any superpower what would it be? Laser Eyes 

What is a hobby? Gardening  
 

I wonder who we will get to know next? 
 

Student Drink Bottles 
Please ensure that you pack a drink bottle for your 

child/children labelled with their name. The school 

bubblers are still currently not being used,  

however, the students have access  

to refill their bottles when needed. 

 

Homework  
Please note that homework will be sent out via 

ENEWS on odd weeks. 

If you require a paper copy of the homework, 

please send your child/children into the office 

where paper copies are available. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fnsweducation.zoom.us%2F&psig=AOvVaw2tPmpnplhkoBhRf4R7dyhL&ust=1590111747828000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCODKoITqw-kCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAI
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Library News! 

 

Library Friends! 
Buddy the Monster, Billy the Dragon and Bessie the Unicorn are 

Windsor Park’s new library friends. These friends get to be 

cuddled by K-2 students who are listening and doing the right 

thing in library lessons. 

 

 

Stage 2 
Stage 2 have been teaching 

Dash 

robots to write! 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School ENEWS App 
 

Bus Lists 
Please contact the office with any updates or changes to 

your child/children to be added or removed from the bus 

list. 

If contacting about a change for that day, please call 

before 2:40pm to ensure the message can be delivered 

to your child/children. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fnsweducation.zoom.us%2F&psig=AOvVaw2tPmpnplhkoBhRf4R7dyhL&ust=1590111747828000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCODKoITqw-kCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAI
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Alexis, Douglas, Blake 

& Harper 

Congratulations  

On receiving your Bronze & Silver 

awards 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notices 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Birthday Cakes 
 

Unfortunately, at this stage we must ask you to reframe from sending in any cakes or treats to 
celebrate birthdays. 

Thank you for your understanding. 
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